
 

 

  

 

  

OAKLYN PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Shaping Lives for the Future 

 

 

May 14, 2021 

  

  

Dear Oaklyn School Community, 

  

Happy Friday! With so many changes taking place at this time of year, it is critically important that we take time to reflect 

on the positive things taking place and share with the community as we finish the year strong.  

 

School Reopening 

 
 

District Goal: Return to Full-time In-Person Instruction in September 

Our district goal is to return to full-time in-person instruction in September. The planning for September is a fluid situation 

and we will continue sharing information with our school community along the way as progress is made. The majority 

of the summer will be dedicated to ensuring we achieve this goal.  

Wednesday Schedule: Preschool and Elementary  

We have adjusted the Wednesday schedule so that it is an academic day consistent with the regular schedule. The 

new Wednesday Schedule is as follows: 

  

¶ Blue Hybrid: April 28, May 12, May 26 

o Elementary: 9am - 1pm 

o Preschool: 9:15am - 1:15pm 

¶ Gold Hybrid: May 5, May 19, June 9 

o Elementary: 9am - 1pm;  

o Preschool: 9:15am - 1:15pm 

Vaccine Update: FDA Authorizes COVID-19 Vaccine for Emergency Use in Adolescents (New) 

On May 10, the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) expanded the emergency use authorization (EUA) for the 

Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 Vaccine for the prevention of COVID-19 caused by severe acute respiratory syndrome 

coronavirus to include adolescents 12 through 15 years of age. The FDA amended the EUA originally issued on Dec. 

11, 2020 for administration in individuals 16 years of age and older. The FDA has also updated Fact Sheets for Families 

and Caregivers with information to reflect the use of the vaccine in the adolescent population, including the benefits 

and risks. COVID-19 vaccine information from the NJ Department of Health can be found here.  

 

Getting to our “Next Normal” is going to take all of our tools. If we use all of the 

tools we have, we stand the best chance of getting our families, communities, 

schools, and workplaces back to normal sooner. Please also refer to the CDC 

website for details here. Continued discussion and planning are needed to 

determine the impact this public health update plays on the District’s plan to 

return to full-time in-person instruction in September. Ongoing reopening 

updates will be forthcoming.  

 

What does the FDA announcement mean for our schools? 

Until further notice, existing layers of prevention strategies will continue to be 

adhered to: Universal Wearing of Masks, and Physical Distancing.  

 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://www.fda.gov/news-events/press-announcements/coronavirus-covid-19-update-fda-authorizes-pfizer-biontech-covid-19-vaccine-emergency-use
https://www.fda.gov/media/144414/download
https://covid19.nj.gov/pages/vaccine
http://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/vaccines


 

 

 

Curriculum & Instruction 
 

 

ASSESSMENT UPDATE: NJSLA HAVE BEEN CANCELLED FOR SPRING 2021 

On April 6, 2021, the United States Department of Education (USED) informed the New 

Jersey Department of Education (NJDOE) that the administration of Start Strong 

assessments in fall 2021 will satisfy the federal statewide assessment requirement to 

administer general assessments in English language arts, mathematics, and science for the 

2020-2021 school year. Therefore, there will be no spring 2021 administration of the New 

Jersey Student Learning Assessments (NJSLA). This flexibility shall apply only to the 2020-

2021 school year. The USED is still requiring the NJDOE to administer ACCESS for ELLs or 

Dynamic Learning Maps (DLM). Therefore, the administration of these assessments will 

continue For Spring 2021. The administration window is from April 5 to June 11, 2021. 

 

 

Preschool/ Elementary 

 

 

 

REGISTRATION REMINDER. All (new) students for preschool will receive 

an email from Ms. Jessica Benatti with a link to the required paperwork for 

preschool.  We strongly encourage our families to begin this process as 

early as possible!  We know it can be challenging to obtain appointments 

for routine medical exams (physical, dental exams, etc.) and these items, 

as well as vaccination records, are required to start our preschool program 

in the fall.  If your family is new to our program and you have questions 

regarding required documentation you can contact Ms. Jessica Benatti who  

can be reached at jbenatti@collsk12.org and Mrs. Harrum Bataloni, School 

Nurse, at hbataloni@collsk12.org  

 

PRESCHOOL CREATIVITY ON DISPLAY. Our preschool students are demonstrating their creativity in a variety of 

ways!  Our students are celebrating their artistic talents by tapping into a variety of materials to develop unique creations 

they are extremely proud of.  In preschool, we also love to investigate and explore!  At the heart of all we do is a level 

of inquiry that guides each student’s desire for learning. As you can see from our photos, students in preschool are 

autonomous in their learning and as a result, they beam with pride when they witness their accomplishments! 

 

      

       
 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
mailto:jbenatti@collsk12.org
mailto:hbataloni@collsk12.org


 

 

 

Nutritional Services 

 

 

 

NATIONAL BEEF MONTH. May is National Beef Month, so jump outside and throw a few 

burgers on the grill.  Fun Fact according to the Food Lover’s Companion. The name 

"hamburger" comes from the seaport town of Hamburg, Germany, where it is thought that 

19th-century sailors brought back the idea of raw shredded beef (known today as beef 

tartare) after trading with the Baltic provinces of Russia 

 

 Want to get a little creative with your burgers?   Try adding fresh avocado slices, fresh blue 

cheese or a fried egg. Put bacon on top and it will be a hit! Stop at the condiment aisle at 

your local grocery store to see all the different spreads and sauces you can add.  Chipotle 

Mayonnaise or Sriracha Ketchup are a few to name. 

 

Buildings & Grounds 

 

 
TAKE TIME TO GET OUTSIDE. The good news - the grass is growing! The 

bad news- so are the weeds! The Buildings and Grounds Team is busy, 

cutting, trimming, and weeding the fields and flower beds throughout the 

district. We are also taking advantage of the nice weather to service our 

rooftop HVAC units. Enjoy the bluebird days and get outside for some 

sunshine and fresh air! 

 

 

 

 

Special Education 

 

        
 
HIGH SCHOOL STORE. The Collingswood High School’s Panther Perks School Store, under the direction of Ms. 
Waller, continues to sell items this school year at reasonable prices as a convenient place for our students and staff to 
purchase merchandise that contributes to the educational program and promotes school spirit. The school store also 
provides students with the necessary skills to attain a job in customer service. Students learn about cost and profit, 
assisting customers, how to make change, order and check in merchandise, advertising and accounting. Business is 
picking up as more and more students are returning to in person instruction!  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4


 

 

 

Nursing/School Health Services  

 

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL NURSES CHAMPIONING THE WHOLE CHILD 

 

School Nurses champion the whole student every day of the year. The theme “Championing the Whole Childò 

recognizes the integral role that school nurses play towards bridging health and education to improve each child’s 

cognitive, physical, social, and emotional development; regardless of whether they are physically present in school or 

not. 

 
 

 

Collingswood High School    Tatem Elementary School   

Sarah Mervine, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN    Hillary Roof, BA, RN, NJ-CSN   

(856) 962-5742      (856) 962-5704 x3124  

smervine@collsk12.org    hroof@collsk12.org   

 

Collingswood Middle School   Zane North Elementary School 

Marty Casey, BSN, RN,NJ-CSN    Patti Butler, MSN, BSBA, RN, NCSN, J&J Fellow 

(856) 962-5742      (856) 962-5703 x1117 

mcasey@collsk12.org    pbutler@collsk12.org 

 

James Garfield Elementary School    Pre-School Penguins: CECC 

Joanne Rongione, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN    Harrum Bataloni, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN 

(856) 962-5705 x 4005     (856) 833-5291 Ext 107 

jrongione@collsk12.org     hbataloni@collsk12.org 

 

Mark Newbie Elementary School    Oaklyn Public School 

Allison Howley, RN, BSN, NJ-CSN    Mary Hopkins, BS, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN 

(856) 962-5706 x 5108    (856) 858-0335 ext 7123 

ahowley@collsk12.org     mhopkins@oaklynschool.org  

 

Thomas Sharp Elementary School 

Stephanie Fishwick Tracy, BSN, RN, NJ-CSN 

(856) 962-5707 x2109 

stracy@collsk12.org 

 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
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mailto:hroof@collsk12.org
mailto:mcasey@collsk12.org
mailto:pbutler@collsk12.org
mailto:jrongione@collsk12.org
mailto:hbataloni@collsk12.org
mailto:ahowley@collsk12.org
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Oaklyn School 

 

 

 

THANK YOU, MRS. HVISDAS FOR 

BRINGING THE LIBRARY/MEDIA 

CENTER TO OUR CLASSROOMS! 

 

Since our library has been closed this 

year, Mrs. Hvisdas has been 

volunteering to visit our classrooms 

as a guest reader!  Here is Mrs. 

Hvisdas reading to Mrs. Gotthelf’s 

kindergarten class!   

 

      

 

 

Mrs. Stibbard and Ms. DerHagopian’s students had some fun in the sun while they released their butterflies this week! 

After watching them grow from caterpillars to butterflies over the last three weeks, we are happy to report that all ten 

made the flight!   

 

       
 

        

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
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Collingswood Middle School 

CMS JUNIOR SOCIAL JUSTICE LEAGUE. The fantastic student members of the CMS Junior Social Justice League 
–under the direction of Advisors, Ms. Niessner, Ms. Alexander, and Ms. Earle—presented an “Evening of Knowledge” 
to CMS students and families on May 5th at 5:00PM. The presentation was presented via Zoom with interested 
participants signing up and receiving a secure link to attend.  The purpose of this student-led presentation was to 
provide resources and information to CMS students and families on the following topics: 
 

¶ Black Lives Matter vs All Lives Matter Debate 

¶ The Differences Between Equality and Equity 

¶ What Are Microaggressions? 
 

The CMS Junior Social Justice League focuses on 

changing the injustices of the world in our school & 

community. Some areas of interest are Black Lives 

Matter, Women’s Rights, Immigration, Gun 

Violence, and LGBTQ+. The club provides a voice, 

platform, and space for those who need it.  

 

All CMS students are welcome to attend club 

meetings. Virtual meetings are Wednesdays @ 1:30 

pm. 

 

Please email Ms. Niessner (aniessner@collsk12.org), Mrs. Alexander (falexander@collsk12.org), or Ms. Earle 

(aearle@collsk12.org),  for additional information about how to sign up for the club’ Google Classroom. 

Counseling/ College Readiness 
 
Congratulations to all our Advanced Placement (AP) students who have made it through two weeks of exams!!! The 
last round of AP Exams will be on Monday, May17th.  
 

Date Time Test Test Location(s) 

Monday, May 17 8AM 
 
12PM 

Computer Science Principles 
 
Statistics 

Library Media Center 
 
Library Media Center 

 
Middle & High School Progress Reports will be available in the Genesis portal on Friday, May 14th. 

 

 
College acceptances continue to roll in!!! Check out the Colls Counseling Twitter & Instagram (@collscounseling) for 

our Senior Roll Colls. Please reach out to your counselors with college/trade/vocational acceptances, military 

commitments, and confirmed employment contracts so your accomplishments can be highlighted.  

 

 

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=f4947ec496&attid=0.1&permmsgid=msg-f:1697755254443701098&th=178fa368a8ab736a&view=att&disp=safe&realattid=f_knt1mtkd4
https://twitter.com/collscounseling


 

 

Collingswood High  

 

On Wednesday, May 12th the Class of 2021 gathered for a Senior Dinner outside at the Scottish Rite Theater.  It was 

great to have the seniors together, enjoying each other’s company.  Thank you to Nancy O’Neill and the many other 

staff members who helped coordinate the event.  Thank you also to Mary Baldwin and the Scottish Rite Theater for 

generously allowing us to use their facilities.  And thank you to various restaurants in town for donating delicious food 

for the seniors to enjoy.   
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Superintendentôs Note 

 

 

 

I HAVE A QUESTION, WHO SHOULD I CONTACT? 
 

In an effort to be responsive to the needs of students and their families, we wanted to provide contact information to the 

community. Please refer to the list below to address all questions or concerns to the appropriate staff member or administrator.   

 

Teachers: The primary point of contact for questions or concerns related to your child’s school is their classroom teacher. Our 

educators are standing by to address the ongoing learning needs of all students.  

  

Building Principals/Leaders: Please direct unresolved questions or concerns related to your child’s school to the appropriate 

Building Leader.  

 

School Building Leader Email  Phone 

Collingswood High School Mr. Matt Genna mgenna@collsk12.org  856.962.5701 

Collingswood Middle School Dr. Jack McMullin jmcmullin@collsk12.org  856.962.5702 

Garfield Elementary Mr. Mark Wiltsey mwiltsey@collsk12.org  856.962.5705 

Newbie Elementary Mr. Steve Smith ssmith@collsk12.org  856.962.5706 

Sharp Elementary Mr. Doug Newman dnewman@collsk12.org  856.962.5707 

Tatem Elementary Mr. Brian Kulak bkulak@collsk12.org  856.962.5704 

Zane North Elementary Mr. Tom Santo tsanto@collsk12.org  856.962.5703 

Oaklyn School Ms. Jennifer Boulden jboulden@oaklynschool.org  856.858.0335 

Collingswood Preschool/  
Early Childhood Center 

Ms. Jennifer McPartland jmcpartland@collsk12.org  856.833.5291 

 

Special Education Services: If your child already has an IEP, please contact your child's Child Study Team Case Manager. 

If you have questions regarding special education services in the district, please contact Dr. Elizabeth Whitehouse - 

ewhitehouse@collks12.org.  

 

District Data/ Secondary Curriculum & Instruction: If you have questions regarding the district’s data collection practices 

or Collingswood Middle School and High School curriculum, please contact Mr. Winsor Yamamoto, Chief Performance Officer 

- wyamamoto@collsk12.org.   

 

Preschool/ Elementary Curriculum & Instruction: If you have questions regarding curriculum and instruction offered at the 

preschool or elementary level, please contact Ms. Jen McPartland, Supervisor of Preschool and Chief Academic Officer - 

jmcpartland@collsk12.org.  
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